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Greetings to all Rotarians in our great District.  

 

Kudos to all who are working on membership within our clubs and district. Special 

thanks to our clubs that have sponsored satellite clubs.  We are within reach of 1,100 

members, so please do not sit back.  Invite and engage those members of your com-

munity that you know would make great Rotarians.  Our goal for March 1 is 1,100 

members and for July 1 is 1,200 members.  Our E-Club will also be on line shortly! 

 

March is Literacy Month and many clubs are involved in this important area.  Some 

clubs teach reading, others work on reading programs in our libraries and classrooms, and many clubs support 

their local libraries.  The ability to read and write well is key to adult success and achievement.  This skill also 

allows us to enjoy fully life’s many facets. 

 

This past year I was blessed to visit a family in New Zealand who had a one year old toddler who couldn’t 

speak but ran around and “read” her favorite book.  She showed me that book and on the back was a label that 

welcomed her into the world with the gift of the book.  Her parents were not Rotarians, but the book was given 

by the local Rotary Club! 

 

There are some other important considerations this month.  Those Rotary Clubs that have excelled and met the 

requirements for Presidential Citations need to get that paperwork in.  And don’t forget the deserving Interact 

and Rotaract Clubs, too.  

 

Now is the time to make your reservations for our April District Conference.  All Rotarians should have re-

ceived my personal invitation to join us at Skytop Resort on April 24-26 to celebrate all we’ve done this year 

and hear some incredible speakers.  Our Director, Julia Phelps, will be there.  John Capps is going to speak as is 

his wife, Jane.  And we are very lucky to have Ann Lee Hussey, a polio survivor, who has been on many Na-

tional Immunizations all over the world.  

 

Make your reservation today and continue to Light up Rotary!  

 

Happy Spring!  

DG Carol 
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President - Rotary International – 2014-2015 

Gary C.K. Huang  

  
District Governor 7410 - 2014-2015 

Carol Hemphill 

364 Freytown Road 

Covington Twp., PA  18424 

570-499-7656 

Carol_hemphill@aim.com 

  

District Officers 

Barbara Huffman de Belon - DGE - 2015-2016 

Marcia Loughman - DGN - 2016-2017 

  

District Treasurer 

Paul Conforti 

  

Newsletter Editor/Public Image 

Sandy Peoples 

570-674-9006 

Peoplessa@aol.com 

  

Administrative Assistant,  

Newsletter Publisher and Webmaster 

Brenda Allen 

570-767-1187 

Rotarydistrict7410@gmail.com  

  

Assistant Governor At-Large  
Jeff Gilbert (The Stroudsburgs) 

 

Assistant Governors by Cluster  

1.  Nancy Brittain (Sayre) Athens, Sayre, 

             Towanda, Troy, Wellsboro. 

2.  George Gay (Tunkhannock), Forest City, 

 Mid Valley, Montrose, New Milford, Trail, 

 Tunkhannock, Winola. 

3.  Al Kobe (Honesdale) 

Hamlin, Hawley, Honesdale, Lords Valley, 

Milford-Matamoras, Newfoundland. 

4.  Karin-Susan Breitlauch (West End) 

Blakeslee, Mt. Pocono, Pocono Mountains, 

The Smithfields, The Stroudsburgs,  

West End. 

5.  Shane East (Mountain Top) Freeland, Hazleton,  

           Jim Thorp, Lehighton, Mountaintop,  

  Weatherly. 

6. Jeff McLaughlin (Scranton) Dunmore,   

 North Pocono, North Scranton, Scranton, 

 The Abingtons. 

7. Jerry Reisch (Dallas)  Dallas, Kingston, 

 Pittston, Plains, Plymouth, The Greater 

 Nanticoke Area, Wilkes-Barre,  

 Wyoming. 

Public Relations Corner 
  
Club presidents, wouldn’t it be nice to really get acquainted with 

your club members and do some team building and socializ-

ing?  Well, an opportunity to do those things is just around the cor-

ner.  

 

Why not take a few minutes during your next Rotary meeting to 

talk about attending district conference?  This newsletter is full of 

information about the facility, the various events which will take 

place, and the surrounding area with so many things to do and see. 

 

Invitations with reservation information are in the mail to every 

Rotarian’s home.  We really encourage all members to make dis-

trict conference a family affair this year as the conference center 

lends itself to activities for all ages.  

 

The world of Rotary is known to most of us to some degree.  Our 

district conference and celebration promises to be a golden oppor-

tunity to learn more about who we are what we do.  

 

Get your registration and room reservation in early so you won’t 

miss out.  We look forward to seeing you and many of your club 

members at the fabulous Skytop resort in the beautiful Pocono 

Mountain region of Pennsylvania. 

  

Sandy Peoples 

Public Image Chair 

 

Youth Exchange and Counselor Training 

 

Annual training will be held at the Ramada Inn in Clarks Sum-

mit on March 28 from 10:00 am until 3:30 pm.  We will be re-

viewing the requirements and responsibilities for Youth Ex-

change Officers and Counselors involved in the Long  Term Ex-

change Program.  At 3:30 we will have a review of the require-

ments and responsibilities for the Short Term Exchange Pro-

gram ( we already have 1 applicant and 3 more students 

who will be applying).  Please remember that this annual train-

ing is a requirement for all Host Club representatives involved 

in the Youth Exchange Program.  If your club has any interest 

in becoming involved in the Youth Exchange Program Year 

2016-17, either Long Term or Short Term, this would be the 

time to learn about club responsibilities.  Any questions, do not 

hesitate to e-mail me.  Yours in Rotary, Melissa M. Saxon, Dis-

trict YEO Chair   

   msaxonyeo@gmail.com  or saxonm5@hotmail.com   

mailto:msaxonyeo@gmail.com
mailto:saxonm5@hotmail.com
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Skytop Lodge in the Poconos - April 24-26, 2015 

District Conference - 2015 

District Governor Carol Hemphill 

invites everyone to return to the  

beautiful, elegant, yet affordable 

Skytop Lodge  

in the Pocono Mountains  

for another great District Conference 

on April 24, 25, and 26, 2015. 
 

Weekend package – only $736, double occupancy. 

Only $542.00, single occupancy. 
 

Includes two night’s lodging and a gourmet meal plan 

 of five meals:  Friday night’s dinner,  

Saturday’s breakfast, lunch and dinner,  

and a Sunday breakfast or brunch. 
 

Watch for our mailer to your home and 

visit our District 7410 web site. 

Two night, five meal guests must register with Skytop. 

Visit Skytop at: www.skytop.com  

or call 570-595-8930. 

Use our special code for Rotary:  270388. 

http://www.skytop.com
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAZLETON 

The Rotary Club of Hazleton  provided a Distracted Driving Simulator 

experience for seniors at The Hazleton Area Career Center on Thursday, 

February 12. (Unfortunately, due to a weather related school cancelation on 

the 9th, the event did not take place at Hazleton Area High School, as 

planned). This annual Rotary service project was started in 2007 as a pre-

Prom event to discourage students from drinking and driving which so of-

ten leads to tragedy.  The new experience also involved discouraging  other 

distractions, such as texting while driving. 

 

“The simulator was different this year than in the past because we had five 

simulators instead of the previous one which means more students were 

able to have the opportunity for a “hands on” experience”.  explains Rotary 

Club Project Chair Jason Brenner. “The simulator not only had the ability 

to   induce intoxication effects into the user’s driving but also in the cars 

that are driving around that driver.  It forces the student driver to not only 

worry about how they are driving on the road, but also to be careful and 

aware  of  how other motorists are driving.  It also tackled the problem of 

texting while driving which has become a big safety issue for teen drivers.” 

 

“We are very thankful to Lehigh Valley Health Network and Bill McQuilk-

en, Trauma Prevention Coordinator, who  provided the five simulators, free 

of charge”, comments Rotary President Tim Genetti.  “We also appreciate the assistance provided to us from Terry Babsak, Hazleton 

Area School District and Mary Ann Feno, Pathways to Recovery, a Hazleton substance abuse treatment and education center. 

 

Mr. McQuilken said he has seen many of these simulators over the years, but most companies charged for them and his goal was to find a 

way to do the same thing for free.  He found it when he came across Virtual Driver Interactive and together they customized a program 

that is free and allows for more student participation. 

“It took a lot of work and the cooperation of some great people” McQuilken says.  “We’re really proud of the way it turned out.” 

 

Using the simulator, you can drive distracted, such as attempting to text while driving or simulate driving under the influence of alcohol.  

Along the way you might run a stop sign or commit some other traffic violations. etc. 

“Some people think we control the program, but that’s not the case,” McQuilken says. “It all depends on how you drive.  

 

 The simulator is an educational tool that can help shape a safe future for teenagers. Traditionally the only way for new drivers to gain 

experience was to practice in the family car with a parent, or to incur the cost of a driver’s education instructor.  This often leaves new 

drivers with limited time behind the wheel and feeling uncertain about their driving skills. The five simulators have a computer, a mount-

ed steering wheel and some floor pedals and provides a realistic, hands-on experience in a safe environment.  Training also helps individ-

uals gain confidence in their ability as a driver and helps them develop an appreciation for safety. 

 

Students  rotated through the simulators and while they waited their turn, they had the opportunity to walk-through and  ask questions 

about, a display set up by the local Pathways to Recovery  program. 

 

The focus of the Rotary Club of Hazleton was to let students feel, first-hand, how alcohol impairs their ability to steer and brake and how 

texting while driving can put a driver into a very dangerous situation. 

 

The lessons in safe driving and the effects of impairment learned by a teen’s experience with the simulator should have a positive impact 

upon the student’s future decisions and help prevent risky behaviors and hopefully save lives. 

 

A driver’s license was not required to be able to participate and adult supervision, provided by Hazleton Rotary Club members was pre-

sent at all times. 

 

For updated information on the Rotary Club of Hazleton visit the Rotary Club of Hazleton Facebook page or www.hazletonrotary.org.  

Hazleton Area Career Center students take part in 
the Distracted Driving Simulator experience spon-
sored by the Hazleton Rotary Club on February 
12

th
.  
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF DALLAS 

Dallas Rotary welcomes Gift of Life Speaker 
  

At a recent meeting of the Rotary Club of Dallas, they 

welcomed Susan Koomar, Regional Community Rela-

tions Coordinator for the Gift of Life Donor Pro-

gram.  At the end of her presentation, she introduced 

transplant recipient Diane Scheuer who told her poign-

ant story about receiving her gift of life.  

From left: Dr. Thomas Botzman, Vanessa Botzman,  
Susan Koomar, Rotary President Randy Loyd, Diane 
Scheuer, Rotary President-Elect Jason Jolley. 

Comedy Night Success 

 

The Rotary Club of Hamlin sponsored a Comedy 

show at Bennoco's Bar And Grill on January 17. The 

event was a tremendous success with more than 100 

people attending. Four very talented young men in-

cluding host Sam Evans nearly brought the house 

down. We owe our comics Sam, Anthony Devito and 

Greg Stone a huge debt of gratitude for helping us 

raise more than $1200. Committee members Dale 

Geyer, Tatiana Black, Terri Ditty and Laurie O'Con-

nor are commended for their hard work in putting 

this event together. Rotary's motto "Service Above 

Self" was truly demonstrated! 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAMLIN 

Brian Rogan (Forest City 
Rotary Club) and his wife 
were part of the winning 
team. 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF TRAIL 

Dollars for Scholars   

Bowling Fundraiser at Idle Hour Lanes.  

 

24 bowlers came out to support the Trail Rotary Club on Sun-

day, February 22. A fun time was had by all.   Funds raised 

will help provide scholarships to RYLA leadership camp, high 

school senior college scholarships and the annual 3rd grade 

dictionary project. 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bennocos-Bar-And-Grill/174045389298984?ref=stream
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF TRAIL 

Dollars for Scholars, continued from previous page 

Ray and Barbara Petty enjoyed some family time bowl-
ing with their daughters, Carrie, Kristy and son-in-law 
Ricky.   Bill Speare’s son Billy joined in on the fun. 

Trail Rotary’s Beth Polovitch brought a team from her 
PS Bank. 

Ellen Kanton with her husband and friends represented 
1

st
 National Bank. 

LEFT: Club president, 
Martin Reynolds with 

friend Jen.  
 

RIGHT: Club sec’y, Lisa 
Logan with past president 

and past AG Don De-
marest. 

Trail’s Nikki Stone and her two children. Nikki won the 
door prize. 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF WEST END 

West End Rotary has gone high-tech to keep children of the Poconos snug this winter.  In a campaign called Operation 

Warm, Rotary has given 150 winter coats to the Pleasant Valley Ecumenical Network for distribution to families in 

need. That’s nothing new for a club that donates thousands of dollars each year to ambulance corps, fire companies 

and other charitable organizations. What is new is the way in which West End Rotary raised the money. 

 

Each year the club holds several fundraiser and designates the proceeds for a specific cause. Last year’s Oktoberfest 

and Car Show in Gilbert would have raised thousands of dollars for Operation Warm, a program that provides new 

winter coats to children in need in an effort to boost school attendance and self-esteem. 

 

“But despite our best fundraising efforts, it snowed on the day of our car show and we were not able to meet this com-

munity need without help,” said Karin Susan Breitlauch, the West End Rotarian who spearheaded the project. A veter-

inarian who with her husband, computer specialist Ed Gallagher, uses advanced technology in her practice, Breitlauch 

decided to rely on the high-tech version of the kindness of strangers: she crowdsourced the fundraising. 

 

Innovative funding  - With a goal of purchasing at least a hundred coats for the ecumenical network, Breitlauch es-

tablished a page for the project on GoFundMe, a San Diego-based crowdfunding platform that allows people to raise 

money for causes, events and special needs. In less than two months, the club raised enough money to buy the coats 

from Operation Warm, an organization that provides garments manufactured from 100% recycled materials in two 

styles and 12 colors. 

 

But while West End Rotary exceeded its goal, the club realized it had to do more when the ecumenical network said it 

would like to distribute 400 coats. 

 

West End Rotary President Kevin Noll said he sees the community need every time he drives to work. “More and 

more families cannot afford to buy a new winter coat for their child. It’s sad to see a child on the side of the road wait-

ing to get onto a bus without the bare essentials of a winter coat, something most of us take for granted. It’s not a good 

way to start their day.” 

 

Breitlauch said the weather also plays a part in that equation. “The weather experts are suggesting that 2014-15 will 

exceed 2013-14 in cold and snow. There is a real sense of urgency.” 

 

Donors who would like to support Rotary’s work can contribute toward future coat purchases—$20 per coat or $102 

for a case of six—at gofundme.com/hmipbo or by contacting Breitlauch  

atksbvet@ptd.net or (610) 390-0351. 

 

History of service—This isn’t the first time West End Rotary 

has spearheaded the program. In 2010, the club purchased 128 

new coats and repeated the effort for another relief organiza-

tion the following year. 

 

Other projects have followed. Over the past three years, the 

club has donated a stair chair to West End Community Ambu-

lance, water-rescue equipment for the Jackson Township Vol-

unteer Fire Co., thermal imaging software for Blue Ridge 

Hook & Ladder Co. and dictionaries to every third grade stu-

dent in the Pleasant Valley School District. 

 

West End Rotary meets for breakfast at 7:30 a.m. on most 

Thursdays at the Western Pocono Community Library in 

Brodheadsville. The public is welcome to attend. Members of the West End Rotary Club and 
the Pleasant Valley Ecumenical Network prepare winter 
coats for donation to children in the area. 

http://gofundme.com/hmipbo
mailto:ksbvet@ptd.net
tel:%28610%29%20390-0351
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

Three Rotarians receive their Paul Harris + 2 
pins. Angelo Ortenzi, President Karen 
DeMatteo and Past President Paul Conforti. 
Past President Jim Becker officiated. 

Our Foundation contributions at work!  Stroudsburgs Rota-

ry Foundation was able to give $5,000 to the Helping 

Hands Food Pantry for a walk in freezer.  This new freezer 

will greatly help the food pantry as they continue to help 

those in need in our area.  

Food Pantry-Pictured from L to R (John Roberts and Lou 
DeMatteo, and Rotarians Lynda Keefer and President Karen 
DeMatteo) 

Our Rotary Wizards 
Nurse magic was performed by Rick Saldan. He 

motivated Jessica Peetz while Dennis made her cry 

happy tears. President Karen and Christa moved 

dollars through the air from an envelope into a 

grapefruit and Don Hannig, Stan Miles, Jim Hall 

and Chuck Niclaus had fun with plungers and toilet 

paper (pictured).  You never know what will take 

place at the Stroudsburgs Rotary Club!   
New members for Satellite Club 

 

Our new Satellite Club has 5 new member's with one more to 

induct in January. Welcome to past Rotarians Debbie Kulick 

and Kim Filipkowski, welcome back! And new members, Ed 

Regina, John Beljean and Stacy Rodriguez.  The NEW Satel-

lite club meets Thursday evenings at 5:30pm in East Strouds-

burg. 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

Cleo Jarvis: 

 

Cleo Jarvis joined our lunch club! We look forward to get-

ting to know her and finding ways to utilize all her fabulous 

talents. She was a Rotarian before she even know what Ro-

Art Piacone;  Rose Walsh; Sue Scarborough; Doug Arnold 

 

In December, we recognized those families and community leaders to celebrate Rotary's Family and Com-

munity Month.  Art Piancone with Pocono Alliance; Doug Arnold with Big Brothers Big Sisters; Rose 

Walsh and her daughter with the Red Cross; and Sue Scarborough with the Pocono Family YMCA.  Pictured 

with them are Rotarians Jim Becker, Matt Rumph, Michele Baehr and President Karen DeMatteo. 
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Rotary Auction Offers Gifts, Goodies and Trips 

 

Adventures, gifts, trips and outings … all are up for bid at the Rotary Club’s “Not Just Another Auc-

tion,” to be held at Shawnee Inn and Golf Resort on March 5.  Great prizes such as four Disney One Day 

Park Passes, a Tiffany style lamp from Friedman Electric and a movie party for 75 friends, hosted by 

Pocono Community Theater, will be auctioned off from 5:30 to 9:30 p.m. 

  

The public is invited to the Rotary Club of the Stroudsburgs’ fifth annual auction, which will raise funds 

to help homeless and disabled veterans in Monroe County.   Tickets are $50. per person.  Guests will en-

joy hors d’oeuvres, live entertainment and an Asian-inspired buffet dinner.  Attire is semi-formal.    

  

Gift baskets, golf outings, jewelry, dining opportunities and much more will be offered through a silent 

auction and a live auction after dinner.   

 

This event also provides an opportunity to honor two extraordinary civic leaders.  The Rotary Club will 

present its first Alex (Buzz) Bensinger Award, named for the local well-respected attorney, to recognize 

a Monroe County resident who is successful in his or her vocation and known for community service, 

selflessness, service or philanthropy, according to Rotarian Holley Kearns, chairman of the auction.   

 

The inaugural winner of the Alex Bensinger Award will be John J. Riley, founder of the accounting firm 

Riley and Company and active community leader. 

 

The evening festivities will be lit by lanterns strung above to "Light Up Rotary."  Each lantern, spon-

sored by a friend or Rotarian, will display the name of a veteran.  

 

Tickets for the Rotary Club’s “Not Just Another Auction” are available until March 2 via 

www.stroudsburgsrotary.com, by email at notjustanotherauction@gmail.com or by phone:  contact Hol-

ley Kearns at 570-242-5773.    

THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

http://www.stroudsburgsrotary.com/
mailto:notjustanotherauction@gmail.com
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF DALLAS 

Dallas Rotary Club  

Wine and Dine Festival 

Save the Date - June 27 
  

The Dallas Rotary Club, in association with the Dallas Area Fall Fair, Inc., will be sponsoring 

its third annual special event for charity on June 27 from noon until 6:00 p.m. at the Luzerne 

County Fairgrounds, Rt. 118, Dallas, PA.  

  

The Wine & Dine Festival will feature tastings of the finest wines from the Back Mountain and 

Endless Mountains areas and beyond.  A variety of food and goods will also be on sale by area 

vendors and craftsmen, and there will be live musical entertainment all day long. 

  

The Dallas Rotary Club is an all volunteer, public service organization and will be holding this 

event to support their various charities and projects such as their annual Christmas Shopping 

Spree for 45 area children, their annual Christmas luncheon for 50 area members of the Dallas 

Active Adult Center, their book scholarships of $500 each for six area high school seniors to use 

during their first year of college, and much, much more.   

  

Visit their web site at www.DallasRotaryWineandDine.com or look for them on Face book for 

upcoming ticket information on line or at local retailers. 

http://www.dallasrotarywineanddine.com/
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District 7410 January, 2015 Club Attendance 
New Rotarians 

 

Athens  Valerie Jacoski 

 

Dunmore  Diana Dempsey 

 

Pocono Mtns. Carol Klatt 

 

The Smithfields  Tania Kanarek 

   Andrew Beauchamp 

   Michael Sachs 

 

Troy   Jenifer Malehorn 

 

Weatherly  Kelly Fisher 

 

West End  Jill A’Hearn 

   William McGlone 

  
 

 

Club Total Mem. 

New 

Mem Attend. 

Abingtons 58   0.00% 

Athens 15 1 0.00% 

Blakeslee 12   80.00% 

Dallas 42   60.00% 

Dunmore 16 1 94.00% 

Forest City Area 11   81.80% 

Freeland 6   0.00% 

Greater Nanticoke 
Area 10   0.00% 

Hamlin 24   0.00% 

Hawley 19   0.00% 

Hazleton 85   36.22% 

Honesdale 33   0.00% 

Jim Thorpe 22   0.00% 

Kingston 22   67.00% 

Lehighton 10   9.00% 

Mid-Valley  6   0.00% 

Milford-Matamoras 26   0.00% 

Montrose 25   66.00% 

Mountaintop 15   65.00% 

Mt. Pocono 14   0.00% 

New Milford 11   0.00% 

Newfoundland 40   0.00% 

North Pocono 18   0.00% 

North Scranton 23   78.00% 

Pittston 10   0.00% 

Plains 24   50.00% 

Plymouth 19   0.00% 

Pocono Mountains 21 1 37.00% 

Sayre 13   80.00% 

Scranton 36   0.00% 

Smithfields  20 3 58.00% 

Stroudsburgs 101   0.00% 

Towanda 18   70.00% 

Trail 12   63.00% 

Troy 24 1 50.00% 

Tunkhannock 62   0.00% 

Weatherly 9 1 0.00% 

Wellsboro 46   0.00% 

West End 32 2 0.00% 

Wilkes-Barre 28   0.00% 

Winola 17   0.00% 

Wyoming 17   0.00% 


